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**********Press Release**********
On July 8th, 2023 at approximately 10:15 pm, 9 year old Ulysses Campos of Chicago was tragically killed when he was shot in the chest.  Ulysses was attending a birthday party for his grandmother last evening in the 2800 block of Elder Lane in Franklin Park.  Ulysses was playing near the alley with other children when a disturbance took place in the alley.  Gunshots were fired from a moving vehicle when Ulysses was struck.  

Ulysses was transported to Loyola Hospital in Maywood for the gunshot wound.

There were approximately 4 to 6 shots fired into the group, no one else was hit.
Members of the Franklin Park Police Department and West Suburban Major Crimes Task Force have located the suspects’ vehicle, in unincorporated Leyden Township.

A person of interest is currently in custody.
This is an isolated incident, there is no threat to the public.

The Franklin Park Police Department is seeking assistance from the public.  If anyone witnessed this event, or could provide additional surveillance video of this incident, please contact the Franklin Park Police Department at 847-6782444.
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